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GOVERNOR’S MAY BUDGET REVISION— JUVENILE JUSTICE PROGRAM IMPACT

The Governor released the May Budget Revision for FY 12-13 this morning in a Capitol press conference.  He described revenue shortfalls that have increased the current deficit to $16 billion from the $ 9 billion projected earlier this year.  This led him to propose a new round of cuts that fall heavily on health and human service programs—with reductions proposed for Medi-Cal, Cal Works, IHSS and other cuts for trial courts and higher education.  The May Revision also calls for a 5 percent cut in pay to state workers through job attrition, furloughs and other adjustments.  Annual savings in the range of $1 billion from 2011 adult prison realignment are also incorporated into the Governor’s current budget proposal.

The May Revision assumes that voters will approve his ballot tax measure in November, increasing personal income and sales taxes and generating an estimated $ 5.5 billion in additional revenue.  However,  the May Revise describes deeper General Fund cuts that would be triggered if voters fail to approve the tax measure—hitting education, welfare and public safety programs across the board.  

Division of Juvenile Justice

The Governor has essentially withdrawn his January proposal to close the Division of Juvenile Justice, based on the hostile reception to the proposal from counties, prosecutors and others. Instead, the Governor proposes to defray FY 12/13  DJJ costs by $25 million by:

· Reductions in administrative staff (central and in institutions),

· Terminating the DJJ parole division a year early (by 1/1/13), and
· Reducing DJJ top age of jurisdiction from 25 to 23.

The proposed age change would likely have a minimal effect on DJJ population and cost. As of March 1, 2012 according to CDCR, there were only 38 wards aged 23 or older in DJJ institutions out of a total inmate population of 1,012 at the time. 

In addition, to replace fee of $125,000 per ward per year imposed last year on counties for DJJ commitments, the Governor now proposes to charge counties at the revised rate of $24,000 per year for each DJJ-committed ward.

Local Public Safety Grants

No changes were identified in the May Revise for state-local juvenile justice funds that were packaged into 2011 Realignment.  The Juvenile Justice Crime Prevention Act and Juvenile Probation Camp Funds are on track for FY 12/13 realignment funding at current levels of $107 and $ 181 million respectively. Youthful Offender Block Grant (SB 81) and DJJ Parole Realignment (AB 1628) are projected for funding at $99 million statewide for FY 12/13.   

The complete May Revise can be reviewed on line at www.dof.ca.gov under the current year budget links.

